Village of LaGrange Committee of the Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

September 14, 2023
The Committee of the Whole meeting started at approximately 6:00 p.m.  The following council members were present:  Flynn, Price, Gregory, Karpinski, Dill, and Honer.

Below are the topics that were discussed:

1) Kent Iler from Iler Networking & Computing worked with the council members to set up their village .gov email addresses.

2) A quick power outage at our wastewater treatment plant (WWTP) fried a processor.  It resulted in staff needing to manually start pumps every 8 minutes.  We were able to rent a backup pump with 450 feet of discharge line.  Fortunately, it only took 4 hours from the time of Administrator Gates’ call to get the pump and discharge line to the WWTP.  Unfortunately, it took a while to find a small gouge in an O-ring before the pump could be used.  New pumps are on order, but the wiring needs to be redone.  Our sewer fund is healthy.  A used backup pump costs approximately $50,000.  450 feet of hose costs approximately $10,000.  Additionally, work is needed at our lift stations; quotes for 3 lift stations range between $88,000 and $128,000.  Our jetter (20 years old) and vactor (22 years old) are old.  There now is a combined jetter / vactor option, which costs approximately $423,000.  There are multiple financing options including a 5-year lease-to-own option.  
3) Fiscal Officer Homer-Miller presented data on the street funds (i.e., street construction maintenance and repair, state highway, and permissive motor vehicle license tax) and how streets are funded (i.e., gas tax, permissive vehicle use tax, motor vehicle records, and interest).  We now are using the State Highway fund whereas the prior fiscal officer had not been doing so.  Additionally, the prior fiscal officer had not been using the permissive motor vehicle license tax fund to expense costs; that has since changed.  Administrator Gates provided data on recent Ohio Public Works Commission (OPWC) projects so that council could have a better understanding of the typical 2-year timelines associated with OPWC projects.  Church Street was discussed; we believe that the water and sanitary lines are OK, but the storm lines are not.
4) Rules of council meetings were discussed as abstentions needed to be revisited along with who speaks for council.  
a. Flynn indicated that Robert’s Rules of Order has 6 reasons for abstaining.  These 6 reasons will be provided at the next meeting.  
b. The mayor, as the official council president, speaks for council and the village.  However, decisions are pending council approval.
5) Inspections

a. A better-defined process is needed for retention / detention ponds / ditches throughout the village.  A surveyor needs to confirm as-built conditions.  As noted during prior meetings, Solicitor Clark needs to provide guidance / direction on this.
b. Discussion was had on inspections of landscaping at new construction sites.  The Planning Commission approves plans.  The subdivision rules indicate what is needed.  Developers have project inspectors; we need our own.
Signed: _____________________________
Attested by: _______________________________

  Curt Karpinski, 



         Christie Homer-Miller, Fiscal Officer

  Council President Pro Tempore
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